PENLLERGAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Draft Minutes of  meeting held on 12th March 2024 published in accordance with the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021  and may be subject to amendment when the Minutes are considered for approval at the next Meeting of the Council. 
PRESENT. Councillor W Morgan (Chairman)

Councillors  Mrs G Richards, 

Mrs R A Talbot,  Mrs W Fitzgerald Mrs C Pugh, Mrs M Colwill, Mrs S Tucker,   Mr G Alban,      Mr David Harris

APOLOGIES
Councillor Mrs R Thomas
11.24. 01  PUBLIC MEETING
No public in attendance
11.24.02  DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS

None

11.24.03  APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 13th February 2024  were approved
11.24.04  MATTERS ARISING

Correspondence Swansea City Council re Parc Mawr Development (see attached)

(a) Head of Planning (3) 16/02, 22/02, 26/02
Councillor Harris outlined the correspondence with the Head of Planning together with the responses received in return.
(b) Monitoring Officer (*Draft) 5/03
Councillor Harris also outlined the contents of the draft letter to the Monitoring Officer.  It was noted that a reply to a former letter to the Monitoring Officer is still awaited as is a reasoned explanation as to why the Monitoring Officer is considered to have no jurisdiction in this matter.

It was agreed that the draft letter not be sent a t present but the  matter be pursued further.
11.24.05  CORRESPONDENCE
None
11.24.06  NEWSLETTER
In Progress
11.24.07 FINANCE REPORT
The following invoices were approved for Payment
Councillor Mr Wyn Morgan                 Reimb Key Box                           £9.99

I D Bowen                                            Payroll Service 2023/2024       £216.00

Swansea City Council                          Hire of Sleigh 2023                  £400.00
11.24.08 WEB SITE
Up to date.
11.24.09 REPORT OF THE SUB COMMITTEES.

Sports Field
Councillor Alban reported that football matches have continued to be played when conditions allow and requests for use of the Field have been received from a number of clubs wishing to use the Sports Field.  However they have been declined as the Field is currently at maximum usage consistent with maintaining the integrity of the playing surface.

Congratulations were expressed for the Penllergaer Minis reaching the final of the cup competition.

It was agreed that consideration be given to undertaking external  hollow tining during Winter/Spring to improve drainage and a further details to be available at the next meeting.

It was noted that Junior League fixtures will run up to 5th April and that cricket fixtures start from 1st of May,  and that a request for training by the Minis is expected in April.  It is important to avoid a clash of users during this period and to allow a period for the pitch to recover prior to the start of the cricket season.

It was also noted that the Junior League invoices for January and February have been paid in full, but the invoice for Minis training in September remains unpaid. 

It was agreed that the current V Hall cleaner be approached with a view to cleaning the Pavilion on a periodic basis once the precise nature of the additional work is agreed in terms of areas to be cleaned and frequency.

The issue of parents/spectators standing on the edge of the pitch and causing wear and tear particularly in wet weather was discussed and it was agreed that the area be roped off in order to protect the Field.  The cost of the equipment (rope and stakes) to be quantified. 

It was reported that damage was caused as a result of the Sports Field gate swinging loose and  hitting a car in the car park. It was agreed that the Council make an ex gratia payment of £200 for repair of the damaged car.

It was also agreed that a sign be erected in the car park reminding users that they do so at their own risk.

Other  issues agreed were fencing to be erected at entrance to the Field and purchase of materials for re seeding.
Village Hall
In the absence of Councillor Thomas the following issues were reported 

Concern over the extent of mould in various areas of the Hall,despite the use of a dehumidifier and constant level of heating. Servicing and certification of fire extinguishers.  Lack of radiator in bathroom and faulty window. Unboxed pipes in bathroom and loose panels in toilets.

It was agreed that remedial work is required as a matter of urgency.

It was also agreed to request an alternative quotation for the three windows in the Hall.

Environment/Police
Councillor Fitzgerald reported that six black poplar trees have been planted on the Common.

Other issues included new traffic lights at Jct 47 to include pedestrian controlled crossing.  Hedges to be trimmed on old A48 road.

Councillor Alban expressed concern over the extent of water that flows down the old A48 emanating from the new Parc Mawr development following heavy rain causing flooding on the by pass.
Events

11.24.10 CONSIDERATION OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

The following applications were approved
2024/0226 Tri Wall Swansea Ltd, Pleasant Row

                 New manufacturing building

Objection raised to the felling of the Oak tree TPO 647

2024/0262 Mr A Patmore, 42, Mansion Gardens
                  To lop 1, Birch tree, 1, Beech tree, 1, Oak tree and fell 1 Oak tree TPO 647
11.24.11 RESIDENTS QUERIES

11.24.12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. 9th April  2024

D.L.Hoskins CPFA

Clerk to the Council
